Minutes of the meeting of the Llanbadarn Fawr Community Council held on Thursday 03rd September 2015 at 7.00p.m.
Present: Tony Cooke (Chair), Mike Phillips,  Derek Price, Phil Knill, Peter Green, Karen Hanmore, Pete Chambers and Jenny Oglethorpe (Clerk). 
Apologies: Cllr. John Powell.
Absent: Huw Jeffreys
Minutes: 

PG proposed the minutes as a true and accurate record of the meeting, seconded by PK.  Minutes were signed.    
Matters Arising:
· None
Highway and PCC Matters: 
· Cycle-path update – PCC have prepared designs with meeting taking place on the 14th September to discuss and finalise plans to overcome pinch points of railway bridge, river bridge and roadside cottages.  Community Council will be consulted prior to design being submitted to Welsh Government. 

· Public meeting is due to be held at Llandewi Village hall regarding issues on the trunk road, with a further meeting planned for a fortnights time.  Welsh Government will be attending the meeting. TC to attend and feedback at next meeting. 

· PCC proposed budget cuts were discussed, the meeting concluded that several could have implications for the community council and would need to be discussed and actioned should the need arise.  Members did note that PCC are also looking at ways to increase revenue to help balance the books. 

Village and Community Matters:
· Community Centre AGM minutes not yet agreed, so no update available.  DP confirmed that he stood down as Community Council representative on the centre committee.  Members of the council were asked to consider being the new representative.  DP will continue to attend meetings as an independent. 

· No update available from the Post Office regarding the re-opening of Village post office.  Clerk to request up date and feedback at next meeting. 

· School to be asked about access to the community pathway that runs round the school playing field.  Members agreed to purchase “no dogs” signs if school request this to enable access to be agreed. DP to approach school. 

· Noted that re-development of Bath Cottage is underway and area is looking tidier. 

· Penybont Station update – Arriva trains have already replaced large sections of fencing and have now agreed to the last part being replaced.  Unused storage area is  not going to be removed as to costly.  Health & Safety systems that have been implicated are working well.  The number of people using the station has increased.
Correspondence: 
· Email received stating that voting for the Smokefree Playground Poster Competition is open – noted. 

· Notice received re. Powys Community Health Council – Full Council Meeting 23rd September, New Life Church. - noted. 

· Notice that “High Street Week” will be taking place 19 - 26th September. - noted. 

Finance:
· Precept payment checked and confirmed as correct. 

· BDO requested amendments to the 2014/15 audit were discussed and agreed, audit was re-signed.

· Cheque written for Clerks wages £ 120.00.  Acceptance of payment proposed by PK and seconded by DP. 

· Current account : £2357.20 (as of 22.08.15)

· Savings account : £ 1751.08 (as of 27.06.15)
Planning: 
· Application ref. P/2015/0738 – no objections.
Any other business: 

· Notice of Co-option of members to be displayed on village noticeboard.

Meeting closed at 8.30pm 

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 1st October 2015 7pm.      
